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Work Accomplished

During the 2011-12 academic year, FPPC worked primarily on three policies (Faculty Awards, Student Evaluations, and Emeritus Faculty): 
1) Revision of the Faculty Award Policy (08-14)
The Faculty Award Policy was referred to FPPC by the Academic Senate Executive Committee via Academic Senate Chair Lisa Vollendorf.  The University Awards Committee had made some recommendations, and other issues had been raised about gray areas in the policy.  In response to the referral, the FPPC revised the award policy related to the number of awards in each category, the eligibility requirements for the early career award, and some implementation issues that were not in line with current practices and that did not need to be covered by the policy.
2) Revision of the Student Evaluation Policy (80-01)
The largest part of the FPPC agenda during the year involved carrying over a continuing  revision of PS 80-01, the policy on Student Evaluation of Teaching, which had begun the previous year. The impetus came originally from a statewide joint committee (CSU, CFA, and ASCSU) which encouraged all CSU campuses to review their student evaluation policies and practices. FPPC recognized the complex place of student evaluations in the assessment of instruction as well as the personnel issues involved. The Council reviewed a great deal of critical literature, including emerging trends in assessment and implementation. The Council determined that in developing a new policy it would be useful to update the instrument involved, and worked on multiple iterations of an evaluation form (SPOT).  It also researched and discussed probable shifts in the vehicle of evaluation (for example, the likelihood of on-line evaluations). The Council sent the Senate a dual-purpose policy that allows for both summative and formative assessment of teaching effectiveness and accommodates the requisites of personnel performance reviews.  
3)  Revision of the Policy on the Rights and Privileges of Emeritus Faculty (05-02)  

The Council completed a revision of the Policy on the Rights and Privileges of Emeritus Faculty and Presidents (05-02). The policy was reorganized with the goal of more effective implementation and to bring it in line with current practices. A primary concern was the office space/lab space issue for emeritus faculty, and the attendant liability issues (Risk Management was consulted).  The policy was written to make clear who has what privileges and under what conditions.    

Outcomes
The Faculty Awards Policy (now PS 12-06) and the Student Evaluation of Teaching Policy (now PS 12-02) were transmitted to the Academic Senate for consideration and were approved by the body after deliberation and debate.  
The revised Emeritus Policy has been sent to the Senate and is under consideration in Fall 2012.  
Continuing Work

The first policy priority for the 2012-2013 academic year is a revision of the “Policy on Units Organized to Promote Research, Service, and Instruction” (PS 98-10).
2012-2013 Officers
At the FPPC end-of-year organizational meeting, the following officers were elected for the 2012-2013 academic year:
Chair, Carl Fisher; Vice-Chair, Jalal Torabzadeh; Secretary, Michael Constas
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